First Congregational Society

The Annual Meeting of the Pirst Congregational Society will

be held on Tuesday evening Jan, 19,195% at the close of the

Chureh meeting and for the purpese of considering the follewing
listed articles of business, and taking sush action as the
Soeiety may choose. '

 ARTICLE I, TReading of the various raports and sction
on them.

ARTICLE XI. To see vhat action the Soclety wishes to take
toward merging with Church and incorporation,

ABTICLE III, Nomination and elestion of offficerss

ARTICLE IV. To see what action the Soeiety wishes te talre
regarding Constitution and By~lzws for the
proposed corporation,

ARTICLE V. 7To take any other action which may legally
come mrﬁm: meetings

Dated  January 8, 195




Minister

FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH OF GEORGEIOWN, MASS.
PASTOR'S REPORT FOR 1954

® ® ® 9 0 0" W WO VO

We have completed our first Church Year under the new
constitution. It has been a brief year because of the change
of the time of the Anmual “eeting. The new machinery is still
a bit stiff, for here and there we have been held up by time
lags which, of course, are inevitable when one systewm builds
upon another. We need to oil the wheels so that the machinery,
which is ggod wachinery, will run easily.

The need for patching and renovating the fabric of the
Church has caused the responsible officials sowe concern and
essential work has been done and paid for. I would like the
finance commpittee to recommend to the Church in the near fiiture
some wmeans whereby we can raise money sufficient for the painting
of the Sanctuary and whatever else we think fit. ‘

We have been seeking to guarsntee the future of our “hurch
by stressing the training of our youth. This year, besides an
active Senior Pilgrim Fellowship, we are in theprocess of organ-
izing a Junior Pilgrim Fellowship, and tb the lively Church -
sponsored Cawp Fire Girls has been added a strong Blue Bird group.

No Church is alive which is unconcerned about the needs of
the world around. In our fellowship this Christian concern 1is
specifiically expressed in the World Service Committee and the
Social #ction Committee, both pioneer comwittees seeking to find
the true weaning of Christian service in the world.

The recently admitted new Church members are beginming to
take an active part in the leadership of our Church and others are
requesting membership in our fellowship.

Qur Church attendance for the year beginning eeptember 1958
to the end of July 1954 averaged 123.

One index to the strength of a Church is the voluntary work
cheerfully done for the sake of Christ. Not only have we performed
the long and arduous work of removing the old chimneys frow the
Church building but have just completed the second coat of paint
on the Parsonage - most commendable work for busy people.

The new Church year promises to be a year of rare challenge
to our Christimn perseverance and foresight. I believe that this
can be a year of unparallelled growth in our fellowship, and I
pray that each and every one of us will be blessed with the know-
ledge of God's presence as we re-dedicate ourselves to the work of
the ®ingdom.

Arthur Coulthard,
Minister.
October 14, 1954,



Clerk

Report of the Clerk Oct. 14, 1954

First Congregational Church of Georgetown, Inc.

Acting as the result of votes of the First Congregational Church
and the First Congregational Society at their annual meetings held on
Jan., 19, 1954 both groups met in joint meeting on Feb. 8, 1954 voted re-
spectively to merge and incorporate under the name of The First Congre-
gational Church of Georgetown, Inc. and adopted a Constitution and By-Laws
record of which is made elsewhere. Records of the meetings and votes wers
duly submitted to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Corpo-
rations and Texations and a Charter of Incorporation was issued by the
Secretary of the Commonwealth as of Feb, 11, 1954,

i :r30n date of Incorporation there were 284 members and 15 Associate
members,

There have been 3 special meetings held during the year to con-
sider adding to and withdrawals from the membership lists.,

42 New members have been taken into the Church which includes

22 by Confession of Falth

5 by Baptism and Confession of Faith

13 by letter of transfer

2 by speclal vote of the Church
4 Members were lost

1l by death
2 by transfer
1 stricken from list as having joined elsewhere

This represents a net gain of 38 members to a new all time high
of 322 members,

The 40 members joining on April 11, 1954 in addition to being
the largest single group joining is, as far as I have been able to trace,
larger than any previous years' total membership.

One Associate Member is now a member leaving a total of 14
Assoclate Members,

2 Marriages were performed
14 Persons were Eaptized.

Respectfully submitted,

VAGLT Gy Y o

Kenneth E. Ross
Clerk



Cabinet

Annual Report of the Cabinet
of the
First Congregational Church of Georgetown
Oct. 14,1954
With the Incorporation @©of' the Church and the :
adoption of the new Constitution on February 8,1954 an organ-
ization responsitle to the Church and having supervision of the
affairs of the Church and designated as the Cabinet came ints

being.
The Cabinet is composed of twenty-one members representing

the Officers and each organization of the Church,
The Cabinet has met each month beginning with Feb. 1954.
The regular meeting night being the fourth Thursday. The
average attendance for the seven months being reported on and
which includes tte monthe of June,July and August has been
twelve members per meeting.
Vacancies which occurred on Committees during the year
and which have teen filled by the Cabinet have been - - -
Chairmen of World Service Committee-- Filled by Mrs, Mary Ross
Vember of tte Finence Committee - - Filled by Donald Erown.
In gemrxlgeneral all Church and Church connected activisgies
have been reviewd,discussed and referred to committee or hage been
acted on by vote of the Cabinet.

Respeptfully, submitted

&

- Kenneth B. Ross, Clerk
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Sunday School Superintendent

SUNDAY CHURCH SCHOOL REPORT
OCTOBER 14, 1954

The period of time that our report should cover includes
two quarter's work in the church school, During the winter Quarter
we studied How the Church Grows, and in the Spring Quarter we studied
the very important topic of Christian Living In Our World, At the
present time our students ap@- concentrating on the Life of Christ,

This year has been one of changes in our church and in our church
school, However, one constant we have,is a very fine staff of teachers
and officers who meet monthly for instruction and for discussion of
church school situstions, This Fall many are attending the Intercommunity
Institute of Christian Education in Topsfield and are studying the ?Life
of Christ", Worship as it pertains to church school, and methods of
teaching their own particular age group, We cannot pralse our staff too
highly for they have given very unselfishly of their time and energies,
These people come every Sunday morning and must of necessity spend weekday
hours in preparation for Sunday, The church owes these people a large vote
of thanks for a job well done, for they are essential in fostering attitudes

in Christian Living.,
The teachers we had last year were}

Nursery--Mrs, Shelia Kelly Mrs, Betty Jones
Mrs, Marjorié Brooks
able substitues and Telpers--Mrs, Belle Jones
. ‘ Jean Spofford

Ao
Kindergerten-~Mrs, Marilynﬁgéaulding
Mrs, Virginia Smith

Primary Department-Mrs, Elizabeth Merill
Mrs, Florence Coulthard assisted by Sandra Tidd

Mrs, Margaret Dole assisted by Carolyn Holt
Mrs, Minnie Longley - :

Junior Department-Mrs, and Mrs, Maurice Spaulding
Mrs, Marion Poor
Mr, Warren Seward

Junior High Class~lrs, Belle Jones

High School Class-Rev, Arthur Coulthard

Unfortunately Some of these people have found 1t impossible to
continue to help us this year, and we have the following changes,

Nursery Classe--lMrs, Shelia Kelly and Mrs, Belle Jones

- Kindergarten -Mrs, Dorothy Blanchard is serving temporarily
assisted by Suzanne Elliott
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Primary Department-Mrs, Marion Tapin has replaced Mrg Coulthard
who 1is teaching the Junior High Girls

Mrs, Hateh has come in to teach the
newly created Lith Grade Boys Class,

Jr, High Department-Dr, Harold Wagner is teaching the Jr, High
boys-~he says temporarily, but we are hoping
he will decide to be with us for the year
at least,

We have fwo important secretaries one is Mrs, Marion Poor who
is helping to keep the class records and other church school data in order,
and Mr, Harold Elliott who is our financial secretary.

The adoption of the new constitution has helped us considerably because
of the formation of a Board of Christian Education who have largely taken
over the responsibility of deciding Church School policy and expenditures,
It was largely through this Board's Efforts that Many changes were made this
last year,

The church school hour was,changed from 10:00 to £ 9:45 A,M, For we
found that the former hour nézgia‘gave us 5 minutes for Christian Learning;
we felt this was not sufficient,’ The new time change alwo gave us a little
leeway in preparines the rooms for the kindergarten and Nursery Classes who
have to meet at 11 o'clock,

At our Children's Day Service the children who graduated from the Primary
to the Junior Department were given Standard Revised Versions of the Bible,
This is an innovation we adopted to make this newymore easily readx Bible/
available to our young people, At this point it”would be well to remind all
that these children have to be nresent 70 % of the church school year and
that they have certain memory work to master in order to earn their Bibles,

Many of our teachers helped at the Daily Vacation Bible School which
Mrs, Coulthard Superintended, Those who attended were largely our own Gongre-
gational youngsters andwe felt that we had a very successful two weeks,

The Board of Chr&stian Education also voted to sponsor two delegates
‘Suzanne Elliott and Susan Nichols tBm a week's study at the Norther New
England School of Religious Education at Lake Winnepesauke.

We always have goals toward which we are striving, The church has for
the last two years included $800,00 in the budget for the church school,
The youngsters have contributed between $4,00 and $500 in their offerings, and
urtiTortunately very little of the rest of the money has been available to us
to use for Church School needs,

As we look ahead to the next year we would like to see a church building
with 1ts rooms painted and in good condition to teach our children that people
do care about our church and to create an attitude of appreciation for
"God's House"; so in the years to come our church will be maintained in

good condition instead of being allowed to Jekerigratgetfs!fia8stbotnpietes
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our building, but these must be speeded up in order to show that we
really care, Right now we are unconsciously teaching them that church
doesn't really matter very much,

We started our Fall Quarter with a Family Get Together Supper on
Friday September 17 followed by a fine Family Sunday Service, This is a
start toward the goal for which we are constantly striving-~-family cooperation.
in Christian Education, The Congregational Church pulishes and advocates the
use of Pilgrim Series which is the course that has been used in the church
for quite awhile, They and we frankly admit that one hour on Sunday morning
is not sufficient Christian Training for any young person., Therefore, we
need the family's help to follow throughs This year we have made the Family
Books that go with each Quarter's work , available at 50 cents a copky.
If you haven't secured your copy of "Christmes Here--Christmas There", I
would urge you do so quickly.IH Pilgrim Series in order tobe effective needs
the Church Half and the Home Half--if you are not sure how you can help
contact your child's teacher, :

You ask me what is the greates joy here below,
It is listening to the eor, of a little child
As she goes down the road,
Having asked me the way,

Chinese saying

Charles E, Blanchard
Sunday zehurch School Suporinﬁ’d&:r



Trustees (FC Society)

Report of the Trustees

Jan. 19, 1954

The Bosrd of Trustees held regular and semi-regular meetings
throughout the yearand have attempted,within the financial limits
set, to maintain the church property in good conditiom. It 1s
recognized that ommissions and oversights ere in evidence and that
mich work remains to be done before our plant 1is efficient and
equipped as we desire, Several projects have been considered,some
contracted foryavailable labor delays action on some.

Bequests for equipment and alterations have been received from
several organizations and as rapidly as possible thay will be taken
care of.

We wish 6 thank Mr, Tidd for the effort which he has expended
in keeping the church and the grounds clean and atractive.

We also wish to thank the Couples Club for their .sssistnmo
financially and physicelly in repair work on the parsonage which
has been painted, partially reshingled, and reguttered. The barn
partially renovated has a new roof and the grounde have been cleared.

It is hoped that our repair and paint funds may be expanded in
order that future requirements msy be taken care of without
gpecial tinmetﬂ drives.

Respect submitted,
__Qﬁ%&/é @ Chairman




Trustees

Report from the Board of Trustees to the Annual Meeting
of the First Congregational Church of Goergetown----October 14, 1954

To the Members--

The Board of Trustees has,under the new constitution,
been in office only since last spring. This report sovers only that
part of the year since this present Board hes been operating.

The Board has met the second Tuesday of each month,
except during July and August,

The following work has been approved and carried out:-
repairs to the windows which have been &n very poor condition for
years, construction of a storage cabinet for Sunday School supplies,
remodeling of Men's lavatory, removal of Chimneys and plastering
throughout the Church. In addition to these major jobs, there have
been the usual, numerous maintemance operations.

Also the Board has hired a specisl police officer
for the protection of the Church property on the nights of July 3 &
July 4 and has approved a like arrangement for Haloween.

The insumance program of the Church has been enlarged
by the addition of $1000.00 worth of fire insurance on the contents
of the Church (no part of which is organ coverage). Aldo an accident
policy with $5000-$10,00 coverage has been added tp protect the Church
against possible law suits brought by persons injured on the Chuech
property. Due to the recent weather pattern, it seemed advisable to
add extended coverage to all fire insurance policies on the buildings
to guard against any future storm damages. This is now being cared for.

The Board wishes to thank the Couple's Club for the
extensive work it ddd in removing the chimneys and for work done on
the parsonage and barn, Without their assistance the work could not
have been done without greatly increased expense.

Reppectfully submitted,

Richard L. Nichols,
clerk
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Guild
The Guild has at presdnt 33 members., During the last year

we have lost 3 members, one by death, Mrs., Myrtle Tolman, out of
respect for whom the September meeti?f was canceled, since it fell
on the day of her death. Reaeived 0 New menibers

We meet monthly, September through June. All our meetings for
the past year have been held in the vestry. In February our presi-
dent, Mrs., Natalie Elliott, resigned on account of her health, as
2 result of the injury she sustained during the fair. Our vice
president, lMrs. Pauline Hills carried on for the remainder of the

year.,

We have had four programs by out-of-town people, and three by
local people, including a talk on South Africa by Mr. and lrs.
Coulthard.

A very successful mother and daughter banquet was held in
April, at which Rev. Robert E. Little of Beverly, always an
inspiring speaker, brought a message for mothers and daughters alike,

We put on the Get-to-Gether supper, and the roll-call supper last
January. We have purchased a new stove for the kitchen, and this
summer a new sink.

4 notion shower was held for missionaries in Africa, and a
large number of articles from the Thrift Shop were donated to
the Boston Seaman8s Friend Society.

Besides our annual pledge, we have contributed to several civie
drives, to the Camp Fire Girls camp fund, to the Walker Missionary
Home, and to the Essex North Room at the Boston Seaman's Friend.

@M@W%



Missionary Society

REPORT OF THE WOMEN'S BENEVOLENT SOCIETY
Oct. 14, 1954.

The Women's Benevolent Society has a membership of 12,
38 active members and 4 associate wembers, We have lost 1 member
by death.

©1lx regular meetings have been held since January.

_ We supplied Memoriazal flowers for the Church on one Sunday
in May.

For our Friendly Service Project we sent:
1. to Delmo: used clothing to the value of 42:29,
2. to Christian Service: used clothing valued at $6:31

In the Second liile Envelopes we collected, as a Missionary prggett,
$5:82,

We took part in the Guild #issionary Shower for the McDowells,
newly appointed to Angola, Africa.

We jained fh the World Day of frayer Services held in
St James Episcopal Church, Sroveland.

lMembers attended the Spring and fall Women's Mgetings of
Essex North. At the Spring Meeting Mrs Longley, our President,
was aprointed chairman for Christian Education,and Mrs Coulthard
chairman for Social Action.

Florence H. Coulthard,
Secretary.



World Service

Report of World Service Committee
Oct. 14, 1954

Our Christisn World Mission is the program through which our Congre-
gational Christian Churches share in the advance of the mission of Protest-
antism in the United States and the World.

Oour Church School observes lissionary Sunday once a month and the en-
tire offerring for that day goes toward a mission project.

Our Missionary Society meet .regularly through the year and thelir money
goes to Missions, They also have a Missionary book that they study in their
meetings. This year the Foreign field is India and the Home field is The City.

Our Benevolence or Missionary dollar sent to The Massachusetts Congre-
gational Christian Conference and apportioned as follows;
Foreign Missions %

/0
Home Missions 21.2%
State Conference 38.4%
Socisl Action 2%
Relief & Reconstruction 12.4%

MISSIONARY MONEY

Receipts Expenditures
Special Frojects

Bal, on hand 2/11/54 $64,11 One Great Hour Sharing 26.75
Church School 67.82 Church School Great Hour 10.00
Missionary Society 65,00 Church School Lenten Proj. 50.00
Fenevolence collections 367.63 Boston Seaman's Society 15.00
564, 56 Apportionment Mission. Soc. 50,00

" Benevolences 250,00

Balance .on hand 8/30/54 162,81

During the year the Church School, Missionary Society, Benevolent
Society and the Guild contribute money or materials or both to the
Walker Missionary Home, Second Mile, Friendly Service, American Leprosy
Mission, Little Wanderer's Fome, etc. which is accredited to "Other Gifts."

Our Church has approximately 200 contributors of which only 66 con-
tribute to Missions,

Our goal for the coming year is, every Christian Church liember re-
corded as giving something to Benevolences.

Chairman World Service Committee



Social Action
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Member Canvas
REPORT OF COMMITTEE ON EVERY MEMBER CANVASS
Jan, 19, 1954

Approximately 45 canvassers went to work om the afternoon of
Sunday Nov. 8,1953 to obtain pledgesin order to meet our 1954
budget. With so many helping hands the burden om each one was
much lighter than in other years.
To date 183 pledges have been turnmed im which total as follows$
$ 7294 Total for @mcal expenses
Total for Missioms

¢ 8059 Totsl Our geal had been $ 10,472
Although the geal was mot reachedthe results of the canvass must
be considered satisfactory and the canvassres should be congratulated
that thelr efforts far exceeed any previous canvass,

A revised budget with the canvass result in mind although not
providing for all that we had wished will nevertheless enable s to
have a successful year and if the pledges are paid should find us
at least as well off in 1955 as at this time,

A few figures s+ 4O% of pledges § .50 or under per week
33% of pledges between $.50 and $1.00
27% of Pledges $ 1.00 or over.
$ 4174 100 pledges from members - Aversge $ 41.74 per year
$ 2520 83 pledges from non-members, Average ¥ 30.33 per year

I reconmend that an adequate committee be appointed and organised early
in the year to arrange for the next canvass and a program of education
of its aims and requirements.

Respectfully submitted

G007 s



TTeasurer

THE FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CIURCE OF GLEORGETOUN, 1NG.

Report of the Treasurer for ¥Year ending 9/1 /54

Balance on hand Jan, 1,1954 $ 809.41
RECZIPTS
Pledges = Church expense = weekly { 2538,92
mise, __ 760,69 3299,61
- liissions & 431,74 :
§ ]:lisSionoUoc. —2_5__.02 ‘ 496 374
Loose collections . , 364 .08
Church School - weekly collectiona ¢ 266,33 . .
i missions 67.82
pig benk 6.94 341,09 '
dividend T . 12.50 ~355.50
‘Dividends - 669,91
Reimbursements - envelopes 16,95
Toy demonstration fair 7.00
silsec, donations : 47,50
Return premium and dividend on insurance 7,93
Reimbursement for damage done Halloween 10,00
Benevolent Soclety 18.21
Daily Devotions 16,00
Total Receipts & balance $ 6117.93

DISBUESULERTS

Minister - Selery ¢ 24C€0.00

Retirement 2£0.00 © $ 2620,00
Sexton 333,40
Kusic = Organist $ 167,00
Jr. Choir 34,00
Musiec 14.86
Organ repeir 25,00
hymnals 62,50 N 303,36
Missions - Church § 276,75
Miss,.Soc., 65,00 341,75
Church School - Regular expenses $ 387.39
liissions ; " 60,00 447,39
Mimeograph 147,19
Benevolent Society on loan : 200,00
Essex North Association ' 16,00
1955 Church envelopes , 29,38
Safe :Deposit Box rental : 6,00
Church Calendars 53.63
Postage ' _ 3,50
Balance to repair fund 500,00
Electricity : 66.84
Gas . 17,87
Fuel 479,80
Insurance 237 .57
Water 44,00
-Taxes 17.50
Miscellaneous expenses (see sheet 2. ) 206,82
Totael disbursements $ 6072.80

Balance September 1, 1954 § 45,13



Tra: surers Revort , continusd

Breakdovn of .iscellaneous ZXpsnse

Tressurer and Clerk books and surplles U
Legal fees €1,00
Easter Flowers 20,00
liemtership and Faptismal cerds 18,70
Vatchman 16,28
Janitor'!s supplies I
Daily Devotions : 16,00
Protective covers 270
Activity Calendars = .ission Council 2,40
Lock and Xey 4,70
Xiseellansous rapairs 25,01

Total & 206.82

Repair Fund

Balance Januesry 1,1954 & 653,48
Recoeipts
Donations $ 15,00
Kitehen Fund 20,00
Balanee Budget allow. 500,00 536,00
Dividends 4,86

@ e AR G AN T

Total receipts § 1173.34

Disbursements
Teylor Goodwin & 135,38
0liver Chaput 484 .88
Deniel Sulliven 279,00

Heverhill Lumber & Supply 76.22 ¢
Total Disbursements § 975.43
Balance Sept.l,1954

Nots: This report covers only the pericd of from
Jenusry 1 ,1954 trrough August 31 , 1954,

Respectfully submitted
Doris H, Thompson

Traasurer



Budget

Tentative Budget Sept., 1, 1954 to Aug. 31, 1935

Minister's Salary $2600.00

Payment for /nnuity Fund ; 531,20

Sexton _ 500,00

Fuel 600,00

iusie 600,00 ~— 460 —
Rggg%g ﬁg??J. 1000,00 s
Insurance 250,00
Repayment to Benevolent Soclety 200,00

Por Capita Tax 150,00
Electric Light 130.00

Water ' 44,00

Taxses 20,00
Envelopes 30,00

Church Bulletins 75.00
Incidentals 125.00

Sunday School 800,00
5 e 000
Payment on Pledge to Bullding Fund 250,00

Total 8805.20

issions 880,00



Nominating

% 4 FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CEURCH OF GEORGETOWN
' 1954-1955
Officers and Committees

CLERK
p/Kenneth B. Ross

TREASURER
v~ Mrs, Arthur Thompson

COLLECTOR

i e U M. John boeww g
4‘*‘“ % m‘i‘,(ihﬂ DEACONS
Farold Elliott
Herbert Palmer Oseat Tidd- Robert Metcalf
\)\\rﬂ"'-f ECL/H‘VYC"‘I-
SUPERINTENDENT OF CHURCH SCHOOL
Charles E., Blanclkerd

TRUSTEES
Clifford Emerson Elmer Jones Richard Nichols
Maurice Spaulding Matthew R. Kelloway

FINANCE COMMITTEE -
Donald - Brawn. © HZ Nelson Pingree Tellef Tellefsen

MUSIC COMMITTEE v
Mrs, Elmer Jones Miss Marjorie Huse Mrs, Alfred Tidd

Oscar Tidd
AUDITING COMMITTEE
Mrs., James Poole Miss Eleanor Stetson

EOARD OF CFRISTIAN EDUCATION
Mpge—Ckabbhog Flenelard James Boynton

/ Rev. Arhtur Coulthard ¢ Charles Elanchard
M"J. MJg neg !‘f ra "‘C‘t\\, HQ f“"b
Lohward: CPU‘RCE DELEGATES

Mrs. Arthur Coulthard Mrs, GChenies—Elgmoitoed

' ke
M"“A\Q*H\DM' ~) SOCIAL COMNMITTEE Mrs. Richard Nichols, Chairman
Mo, Pole. S6CIAL ACTION COMKITTEE Mrs., Glaﬁz§ Farton, Chairman
cen ) Mo ('Ov/ l‘d Mra E Green! ’Ap
FLOWER COMMITTEE Mrs, Leslie Greenleaf Cbairman 3

«r&\-—, WMo . Cp Barton

WORLD SERVICE COMMITTEE Mrs. Kew--&h Ross
AJV'O'UQ— Miva }Q,E.J_r Mre . R JM\!‘J‘ Mre . elr-“'fn\’%"ﬂ



